

Bristol Harbor Master Office

June 12, 2023

To: Honorable Town Council,

In Fiscal Year 2024 budget I requested and was approved a position for a Deputy Harbormaster part time position not to exceed 1040 Hours with no benefits. I had 7 applicants for this position, interviews were held for the top 3 candidates that had the experience and certifications that were posted in the position description. An interview panel that included the Bristol Parks and Recreation director, a current seasoned Assistant Harbormaster and I conducted the interview, and we made a unanimous decision.

I am recommending the appointment of John Perry of 47 Roosevelt Drive as an Assistant Harbormaster to fulfill the duties of the Lieutenant/Deputy Harbormaster. Mr. Perry has an extensive background in Boat Operations, Maintenance of boats, trailers, and facilities. He is currently a Warwick Fireman and is a volunteer with the Bristol Fire Department.

If you have any questions or concerns I can be reached at 401-253-1700 or email: gmarsili@bristolri.gov.

Regards,

Gregg Marsili Bristol U-

Cc: Steven Contente

Bristol Town Administrator

16-14-23

TOWN COUNCIL

JUN 2 1 2023